
 

 

Parking Consultation      Our Ref: CR/Bushey 
The Resident       Telephone: 0208 207 2277 
«Number» «Road»      Email: parking.policy@hertsmere.gov.uk 
«Area»                   Date: 29th June 2020  
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Dear Resident 

Consultation on parking – Update 

In August 2019, we wrote to residents that the council would monitor the consultation proposals by 
Watford Borough Council in relation to Oxhey ward residents in order to relieve any burden of 
parking displacement on residents of Cross Road (Hertsmere Borough side). 
 
Watford Borough Council will be taking the proposal forward to a formal consultation stage and 
revised the operational hours to Monday - Friday, 9am to 11am. 
 
The general outcome from our initial consultation is not to introduce resident parking controls but 
general support was given to bring in restrictions should such be introduced in nearby roads by 
Watford Borough Council. 
 
After further discussion with your ward councillors, it is proposed to progress the implementation of 
Permit Parking Area (PPA) in your side of the road. PPA’s do not have marked bays and it allows 
residents maximise the availability of parking spaces. 
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform residents that the council is now proposing to make a Traffic 
Regulation Order (TRO) to implement the proposal. This will involve a formal consultation process 
where the proposal will be advertised on site, council offices and in the local press.  
 
We will be advertising our intent to make a TRO on 3rd of July 2020. A copy of the public notice is 

attached which includes details of the scheme for your information. Any comments or objections to 

the proposed TRO should be made in writing by 30th July 2020 quoting reference 

CR/BUSHEY2020. 

I have also included the scheme design map. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 

contact me. 

. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

Tunde Ogunro 
Traffic Engineer 
 


